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Subject: Street Closure                                                                                         Date: June 30, 2023 

 
From: Chief’s Office                                                                                            Case or Incident: N/A 

 
Summary: 

 
On Tuesday, July 4th, 2023, several sections of roadway in the downtown Juneau area, as well as 

Douglas, will be closed for parades. Please follow the information below for details on road closures. 

 
At 10:20 a.m., the Juneau Police Department will begin closing down all roads leading into the downtown 

Juneau parade route. Once closed, the roadway for the parade route will remain closed until the end of the 

parade, as outlined below. 
 

At 10:30 a.m., the parade route will close for the 1-mile Glenn Frick Memorial Run. The race will 

follow the same route as the parade, beginning on Egan Drive at Gold Creek Bridge. 
 

At 11:00 a.m., the parade will begin and will follow the same route as last year. It begins at 8th St. headed 

down Egan Drive inbound in the outbound lanes, turning up Main St. to Front St., traveling on Front St. to 

Franklin St., to Marine Way, then back to 8th St. in the inbound lanes of Egan Drive. 

 
Due to the Calhoun Ave construction, the parade route will remain closed until the end of the parade 

clears Egan Drive and Willoughby Ave. The barricades will then be moved to allow vehicles to travel 

on Willoughby Ave, but the outbound lanes of Egan Drive will remain closed until the end of the 

parade. 

 
For the Douglas Parade, at 1:45 p.m., both 2nd St. and 4th St. will be converted into one-way streets. 4th St. 

will be for southbound traffic only and 2nd St. will be for northbound traffic only. 

 
The Douglas Parade will follow the same route as last year. The parade will start at 2:00 p.m. and begin at 

3rd St. near Gastineau School. It will travel down 3rd St. to St. Ann’s Ave. Floats will either pull into the 

Douglas Boat Harbor parking lot or turn onto 2nd St. and leave the area. 

 
Once the Douglas Parade is finished, the barricade at 3rd St. and I St. will be moved to 3rd St. and F St. and 

the remaining roads will revert to their normal flow of traffic. 3rd St. will be reopened following the CCFR 

hose races, which start at 4:00 p.m. and ends at approximately 5:30 p.m. 

 
St. Ann’s Avenue will be shut down for the soapbox races beginning at 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on 07/03/23 

and from 3:00 p.m. until the races are finished, on 07/04/23. 
 
 
 

Any questions may be directed to Lieutenant Jeremy Weske at (907) 586-0600. 


